Balloch Community Association
Draft Minutes of AGM 23 March 2015
Present: Billy Lowrie, Morven Reid, Jenny Card, Linda Lowrie, Ruth McGowan, Lorna Robertson, J Thom, A Hulse, S Fraser, S Cullen, R MacLennan.
1  Apologies: Isobel Brill, Allan Robertson
2  Minutes of last meeting   Summarised by BL.
3  Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  None. M Reid  proposed adoption of minutes, seconded by J Card.
4  President’s Report

 During the past year various improvements to hall facilities had been carried out - new sinks and vanity units in the ladies toilets, new emergency lighting, new security lighting at fire exit ramps, flood lighting of hall signage, doors to both halls turned round to allow easier access, soil removed at west end of building to allow future paly/leisure area, Christmas lighting completed around the outside of hall, and additional decorations purchased for inside. A Community grant had been successfully applied for from Scotmid and new ambient and disco lighting had been purchased and installed. Quotes were obtained, and an insurance claim successfully arranged for the replacement of the hall roof sheeting which has been leaking intermittently. This work is to be carried out by MacLeod Roofing starting on 20 April 2015. Ongoing replacement of items has happened, including replacement trollies for transport of tables. 
BL thanked the committee members for their efforts in various areas, especially for JC and MR’s work in setting up a much more transparent financial system, based on “Sage”. Now that this in place, things should be easier to operate. J C has done a meticulous job with the accounts.
 LL had joined the team as Convenor/Cleaner and bringing the 2 roles together has made a huge improvement. Enquiries are dealt with promptly, the booking system is easier to operate and this has led to an increase in bookings, with the halls now well used.

5  Treasurer’s Report
The accounts have been audited by Mr L Birnie. A copy of the accounts was available for those attending the meeting. The Deposit Account, which had been opened for the funding of the hall improvements stands at £13.77, but will be kept open as a “rainy day” account with funds transferred in from time to time. The Cheque Account was £11,077.13 on 31/12/14.Profit over the 2013-14 year was £1,754.01.
6  Convenor’s Report
LL reported that bookings going forward this year are looking very healthy.
7  Group Reports
 Snooker Club has 12 new members, and takings are up, resulting in the club’s again being able to make a donation to the BCA of £500. They are now able to hold competitions again.
 Brownies are thriving, with 24 girls attending, and 19 on waiting list. JC would like to start a second group, but no helpers have come forward, which is a pity. Rainbows are also full and are starting a 2nd group.

 Lunch Club is very well attended. Once the new Baptist Church is completed this will transfer to the new building. This work is due to start early April and to last 10 months.

Bowling Club has fewer members this year, and the £2 evening rate had to be increased to £3 to cover rent of the hall. The expensive cost of replacement carpets was mentioned and the fact that vacuuming them to remove dirt from the floor onto which they are rolled is bad for them. The state of the floor on Tuesday and Friday evenings means that the scissor mop has to be used before carpets are rolled out. It was requested that all hall users are reminded to run the mop up and down the floor when their let is over-floor may look clean, but dust, as it a domestic situation, will have accumulated.
 BL asked about carpet’s insurance, and will find out whether or not they would be covered by the hall insurance policy.

 Over 60s Club may stop at the end of this session, as there seems to be no willingness among current members to take on committee roles.

8  Election of Office Bearers     

 The current committee was re-elected unanimously by those present.
President                 Billy Lowrie               
Vice-President         Morven Reid                         
Treasurer                 Jenny Card              
Minute Secretary   Lorna Robertson                 
9  Rent Rates 2014-15
 Looking at the income and usage rates, it was proposed by BL that current levels of rents  continue. As the treasurer agreed this would be appropriate, this proposal was carried unanimously.
 10  Hall Walls
At a point between bookings in the large hall, those present went there to look at the trial panels put in place by BL earlier this year. He talked through his suggestions for a change to the wall coverings, in an effort to modernise the appearance of the hall, and eliminate the unsightly areas where radiators had been removed in the past, and various boxed pipes etc had had to be installed. Because of modern fire regulations, it could not simply be a renewal of varnish on the current panels. There was some dissent about the colours, the wood skirting and the possible glare for some users, but, in principle, those present agreed that a change should go ahead. MR suggested BL paint one of the panels a more muted shade, so that users could see the possibilities. This he agreed to do.
11  AOCB   
MR told the meeting that the school Fundraising Group hoped to raise £3,000 for “smart boards” for 3 classrooms which do not have them. They propose a Gala Day for the village on Saturday 6 June and it is hoped that all residents and hall users will contribute in some way. They hope to have a “Great Balloch Bake-Off”.
.
Date of next committee meeting-to be advised.
